
Princeton Historical Commission 

Minutes of meeting April 27, 2017 

 

Members present: Larry Todd, Matt Lindberg and Joe Lee 

 

Meeting called to order 7: 00 p.m. 

 

Minutes for 3/16/17 approved. 

 

Larry Todd graciously volunteered to step up to the Chairperson position. Voted and approved by 

all present. 

 

Discussion was had relative to the ongoing work at Meetinghouse Cemetery. Larry mentioned 

that the vault which was to store the gravestone remnants has popped up out of the ground over 

the winter. The second vault is ready to be buried and maybe we could work with the Highway 

Dept. to get it installed. Larry suggested that we work closely with the Cemetery Commission in 

choosing the location of the vault and on the proposed restoration of the vault doors. Matt agreed 

to reach out to the Cemetery Commission. 

 

East Princeton update. Matt reported that the Rte 140 restoration plan was to be presented to 

Selectboard on Monday 5/1. The plan is 75% complete at this stage. Matt agreed to follow up on 

this meeting. 

 

Town Pound. Conservation Commission has met at the site and discussed the clearing of trees 

and brush from the pound area. Joe agreed to contact Brian Keevan for an update and to let them 

know of our interest to assist with the project. 

 

Budget discussion. The need to spend our monies before June 30 deadline. Projects proposed 

were 1. A sign for the Town Pound; 2.Continued work on the gravestones in Meetinghouse 

Cemetery. Larry agreed to speak with Nina and find out where we stand on our expenditures. 

 

Matt submitted receipts for Teddy Lindberg’s eagle scout project at the Meetinghouse Cemetery. 

It was voted and approved to reimburse the scout $190.53 for his expenses during the project. It 

was requested that Teddy submit his final project book to us for placement in the Library resource 

room. 

 

Article for upcoming town meeting. The Commission agreed that it supports the proposed 

funding of a study for Bagg Hall, Town Hall Annex, Center School and the Fire/Police complex. 

Larry agreed to support this request at town meeting on our behalf. 

 

Next meeting scheduled for May 18, 2017 @ 7 p.m. at the annex. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8: 40 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Joseph Lee 


